
CITY OF TEMECULA 

AGENDA REPORT 

 

TO:  City Manager/City Council 

 

FROM: Matt Peters, Interim Director of Community Development 

 

DATE: November 12, 2024 

 

SUBJECT: Approve First Amendment to Charging Services Agreement with EVgo Services 

LLC for Extension of Electric Vehicle Charging Station at Sixth Street Parking Lot 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

PREPARED BY:  Haide Urias, Real Estate Analyst 

 

RECOMMENDATION: That the City Council approve the first amendment to the charging 

services agreement with EVgo Services LLC for the extension of an electric vehicle charging 

station at the Sixth Street parking lot. 

 

BACKGROUND:  The City of Temecula, entered into a charging service agreement 

with EVgo Public Network (formerly known as NRG EV Services, LLC) on June 14, 2016.  The 

agreement was for one (1) charging station located at the 41952 6th Street parking lot, with a term 

of eight (8) years.  

 

EVgo is requesting for the City to execute an amendment to the charging service agreement which 

extends the agreement term to seventeen (17) years.  

 

EVgo will be installing an upgraded charging station to replace the current charging station and 

will pull all proper permits. EVgo will continue to operate and service the charging station located 

at 41952 6th Street parking lot.  

 

FISCAL IMPACT:  No fiscal impact to the City.  EVgo has their own separate electrical 

meter for this charger, and they are responsible for the cost.  

 

ATTACHMENTS:  1.  First Amendment  

    2.  Agreement - NRG EV Services LLC 

3.  Scope of Work - Temecula Farmers Market 

 


